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Berlin, 20 July 2015 

Dear Mr Lutz,  

On the basis of a letter from the Bavarian Data Protection Commissioner, the Federal 

Commissioner for Data Protection and Freedom of Information, Ms Andrea Voßhoff, wrote to 

the Federal Ministry of Justice and Consumer Protection (BMJV) in November 2014 requesting 

the establishment of an external data protection supervisory authority for the European Patent 

Office. The BMJV replied to her as can be seen from the attached letter. 

In her letter of 9 July 2015, Ms Voßhoff now addresses the Legal Affairs Committee of the 

German Federal Parliament ["Bundestag"]. In this letter, she reiterates the demand for the 

establishment of an external data protection supervisory authority over the European Patent 

Office and refers to the case of computer surveillance by means of keyloggers and video 

cameras recently mentioned in the press. I enclose the Bundestag publication 18(6)123.  

The strengthening of data protection in the EPO has already been discussed between the BMJV 

and DG5. The incident of computer surveillance mentioned by the Federal Data Commissioner 

has also already been a subject of discussion in the Administrative Council and is currently 

being examined by the disciplinary committee in the disciplinary proceedings known to us.   



TRANSLATION 

In preparation for the discussion in the Legal Affairs Committee [of the Federal Parliament], it 

would nevertheless be very helpful if the BMJV had a written statement from the European 

Patent Office at its disposal. 

I would therefore ask you to comment on Ms Voßhoff's letter of 9 July 2015. In particular, I 

would ask you to explain to me once again in detail the data protection standards applicable at 

the EPO, the cooperation with the European Data Protection Supervisor and the events in 

connection with the computer monitoring mentioned above, and their legal assessment under 

the law applicable to the EPO. 

I would be very grateful for a prompt reply and remain 

Yours sincerely 

On behalf of 

Dr Christoph Ernst 

 

 


